
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
December 11, 2012     
 
 
Larry Waldrop 
El Dorado Sewer Improvement District 
South Plant 
P.O. Box 1587 
El Dorado, AR 71731 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0033723, AFIN 70-00341 
 Consent Administrative Order LIS No. 12-167 
 
Dear Mr. Waldrop: 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS No. 12-167.  
The Director signed the Order on December 10, 2012.  The Order will be sent for Public 
Notice on December 25, 2012.  The effective date of the Order will be thirty (30) days 
after the Order has been sent for Public Notice, which will be January 25, 2013. 
 
Per the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS No. 12-167, El Dorado Sewer 
Improvement District has agreed to submit a critical path analysis and also pay a 
voluntary civil penalty in the amount of One Thousand Dollars ($1,000.00).  The critical 
path analysis and the civil penalty were received by the Department on November 26, 
2012. 
 
Please refer to CAO LIS No. 12-167 in any written correspondence to ADEQ.  Should 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 501-682-0667 or you may 
email me at bolenbaughm@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michelle Bolenbaugh 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division - Enforcement Branch 
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